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REPORT FOR COUNCIL ON 12 SEPTEMBER 2006 

FROM THE LEISURE, CULTURE AND HERITAGE PORTFOLIO HOLDER

TULLIE HOUSE MUSEUM & ART GALLERY

Tullie House Museum & Art Gallery has been chosen as one of 43 Museums and Galleries to benefit from a £4 million Government funding boost.  Tullie House has been awarded £50,000 from the Department for Culture, Media and Sport and Wolfson Foundation Museums and Galleries Improvement Fund.  The money will be used to help with the renovation of the Social History Gallery, with a view to update it into a 'Carlisle Lives' Gallery.

The funding award will play an important part in Tullie House's plans to redevelop the social history gallery. The new 'Carlisle Lives' Gallery will focus on the people of Carlisle and will provide scope for a regular updating of the displays, therefore allowing for more of the collections to be on display.

HADRIAN’S WALL HERITAGE LIMITED

19th July saw the winding up of the Hadrian's Wall Tourism Partnership with all Hadrian's Wall development becoming the responsibility of Hadrian's Wall Heritage Limited, with headquarters in Hexham, all senior staff are not yet in place but we shall be kept informed of all developments of this important organisation.

HAMMOND’S POND

Parkdale Leisure have been awarded the contract for Hammond's Pond 

Multi-Use Games Area and work should commence early September.

TENNIS COURT, BITTS PARK

The Planning application has been submitted for the winter covered Tennis Court for Bitts Park and the final finance is being sought.

FOOTBALL PITCHES, CALIFORNIA ROAD AND DALE END ROAD

The drainage work on the Football Pitches at California Road and Dale End Road has been completed and ways are being worked up to increase usage of these venues.

Final finance for the production of an all-weather Football Pitch is being sought.

SUMMER EVENTS

Summer events provided by Tullie House, Community Support and Sports Development Sections were all well attended and received, once the actual attendances are known I hope to report to the next Council Meeting.

Councillor Ray Knapton

Leisure, Culture and Heritage Portfolio Holder

